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Adopt a class report (focus on mastery in maths)


Class 4
Today I observed class 4 during their maths lesson. When I entered the classroom the children were calm and listening to relaxing music before starting their work. The children were very welcoming and enthusiastic to learn. 

Mr Ferris asked the pupils to complete their target, date and daily problem. The daily problem was a mastery task which asked pupils to think of different ways they could make 15. This allowed pupils to work at their own levels and independently. After a 2 minute timer the class came back together to share what they had achieved. Pupils shared number sentences that they had created with a range of addition, subtraction and multiplication sentences. Pupils were encouraged to think of alternative number sentences using shared ideas from other pupils.
Mr Ferris reviewed what the pupils had learnt in the previous lesson and gave them a question to work through with a partner. The class came back together to share their ideas. Some pupils had used cubes while other pupils had used their number lines from their packs. Mr Ferris introduced the task for today for two groups before sending them off to work. Group 3 stayed with Mr Ferris to work independently on higher written solutions for division.

Group 1:  Group 1 were working at the red table with Mrs Nicholls. Pupils were using cubes and a variety of resources to work through division questions practically. Both children were encouraged to work independently but support was offered and provided to keep them on task and motivated.

Group 2: Group 2 were working with Mrs Doyle in the computer suite. Pupils began by using counters and practically splitting them between groups. Pupils moved onto writing solutions into their work books. After each questions pupils drew circles to show each group and split the number between these.

Group 3: Group 3 were working in the classroom independently after initial discussion with Mr Ferris. Pupils were given a variety of questions and were allowed to answer them mentally, practically or by writing the solution.
I had a lovely time in class 4 and felt very welcomed by all of the children and staff. There is a very good atmosphere in the classroom and all the children seem happy, calm and relaxed. 
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